
Board Determination on FBI File 

At its June 17, 1998 meeting, the Review Board voted unanimously (5-0) to release in part the FBI 

file on Thomas R. Peasner, Jr., a Korean War POW.  The Review Board made the following 

determinations: 

• Everything in the file which the debriefing officers recorded that Mr. Peasner said about 

himself during his debriefings is to be opened in full. 

• All documents about Mr. Peasner containing the text of his writings or transcriptions of 

statements he broadcast via radio while interned are to be opened in full. 

• All statements made about Mr. Peasner (and Mr. Peasner only) by other POWs who were 

debriefed following internment are to be opened in full. 

• All dates of birth, places of birth, and service numbers of individuals in the file will be 

postponed until June 2008. 

• The names of persons (other than Mr. Peasner himself) who made debriefing comments about 

Mr. Peasner will be postponed until June 2008. 

• Comments made about Mr. Peasner himself, or by any other POWs who were debriefed, 

about any persons other than Mr. Peasner will remain postponed until June 2008. 


